

## Important Information Regarding Sound Levels at WeatherTech Raceway Laguna Seca

Dear Track Renters,

Thank you for your continued support of WeatherTech Raceway Laguna Seca. As is known our track is owned by the County of Monterey and has specific sound regulations. It is in all our best interests to be good neighbors, as it insures long-term use of this iconic race track.

SCRAMP reviews the sound logs daily, and we have noticed an increase in readings exceeding the stated sound level as outlined in the track rental agreement. It is imperative we ensure that all of our track rental clients manage proper sound levels for their events.

Listed below are the track rental agreement sound regulations;

Any vehicle found by SCRAMP's designated sound monitoring representative to exceed the maximum dB level for any lap around the racetrack will be black flagged and restricted from operating at the facility until that vehicle's monitored dB level falls at or below maximum level allowed by the regulations.

An accumulation of three (3) sound violations over the course of the rental period will result in the offending vehicle/motorcycle <u>not being allowed back on track during the remainder of the rental period</u>.

The dB level for the day is in effect throughout the entire facility, not just at the known sound station location.

Sound checks may still be requested, however the procedure for the sound check is as follows:

- 1. A sound check is requested
- 2. The vehicle/motorcycle makes one lap and comes in to get the results
- 3. If the reading is above the required sound level, the vehicle/motorcycle cannot go out until mechanical modifications are made
- 4. Once the modifications are completed a second sound check can be requested and follows the same process.
- 5. Sound violations during any sound checks count towards the three (3) sound violations

At the end of each day a copy of the sound logs will be given to the Track Renter as information to support them in managing their vehicle/motorcycle sound levels.

By working together we can each have many years of track day usage, while maintaining good relationships with our neighbors.

Best Regards,

SVP, Operations